
 

29th Sunday of Ordinary Time, October 20, 2019 

COLLECTIONS A LETTER FROM MONSIGOR 

What is God asking of me?  

Our response to the Lord last week 

Adult: $ 8256.00     Plate: $ 413.00 

Youth:  $ 35.80    E-Tithing:  $  8823.00 

       Other:  $ 255.00  

 

Check out http://formed.org   

Parish Access Code:  XGWYQP 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

FOOD FOR THOUGHT 

UPCOMING PARISH & SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

October 
21  RCIA—6:30 p.m. 
21 No SVDP School 
23  Mass at Ridgewood—1 p.m. 
24  Varsity Football Dinner 
26 Kapauns Men’s Group—6:30 a.m. 
28  Spirituality Mtg—7:30 p.m. 
29  RCIA—6:30 p.m. 
31  All Saints Day Parade -After 8:10 Mass 
November 
2  Kapaun’s Men Group—6:45 a.m. 
3 Wedding 
4 Facility Mtg.—7 p.m. 

Dear Parishioners, 

              Thank you for completing your Stewardship commitment cards.  We re-
ceived 135 commitment cards on Sunday, which is the same as last year.  Others 
turned their cards in before or after the weekend, and there is still time to send 
a card in to us.  I am urging you to complete the commitment card because I 
know that it is important for us to formally make a commitment of our time, tal-
ent and treasure to God.  The commitment holds us accountable to God and we 
will be more focused on fulfilling that pledge.  Things change throughout the 
course of our lives, sometimes quickly, and at other times gradually, so there will 
be a good reason to make adjustments to our commitments.  If you haven’t sent 
your card in, please do so by the end of the month, and again I am grateful for 
the support received in this year’s stewardship renewal. 

              This weekend I am grateful for Ryne Seaman’s presentation on our par-
ish finances, and the support of the Finance Committee.  The proposal by the 
Finance Committee to increase our monthly tithe by 10% to meet our budgetary 
needs is something I think we can accomplish.  There will a level of sacrifice to 
make this goal a reality, and there will be some that will be more able to do this 
than others.  Unity in this goal by our Parish will make it a reality.  Thank you for 
your support of our parish. 

              Finally, keep Fr. Phan in your prayers as he begin chemotherapy this 
week.  His illness, and whenever someone close to us is ill, it brings out the best 
in us.  We have a desire to pray for them, to help them and we find ourselves 
more compassionate and empathetic with others.  Let us continue to pray for all 
who are in need, and ask the Lord for an increase in charity for those close to us, 
and to those we encounter each day.  God Bless you.                          -Msgr. Tucker 

HOLY ROSARY THIS WEDNESDAY 

Everyone is invited to join the CCD classes for the Rosary this 
Wednesday, October 23, at 7 p.m. We will begin with Open-
ing Prayer before the Blessed Sacrament. The seminarians 
will lead the rosary. October is the Month of the Holy Rosary. 
We have this opportunity to pray together for our nation, 
parish families, our priests and special intentions for the 
healing of Fr. Phan. 

Poco A Poco 

“Little By Little” 

This week’s Challenge: 

Pray the Rosary  

as a family  

St. Patrick’s Catholic Church 

 Utica, NE  

Soup dinner and Raffle  

Oct. 27, 2019 

Serving from 11:00 am to 1:00 pm.   

There will be various kind of soups.  Free 
will offering.  This is one of 2 money 
making projects our Altar Society does 
yearly.    

Helping Hands Ministry 

Through the helping hands ministry, your fellow pa-
rishioners are here to help!  This ministry is now avail-
able and open to parishioners in all stages of life.  Our 
services are intended to be occasional & short term.  
For more information, please call Mary Henley 402-
968-9091. 

Don’t Forget to Turn in Your               
Commitment Card 

We’re still in the midst of our annual Stewardship Re-
newal.  If you haven’t returned your Commitment 
Card, it is NOT too late. Returning your card is an im-
portant part of being an active member of St. Vincent 
de Paul.  Please take this opportunity to discern how 
God is calling you to grow closer to Him this year. 

Save the Date 

Spirit Dinner and Auction  

March 21, 2020 

“Roaring with the 20’s” 

LDCCW October Pro-Life Diaper Drive 

One of the non-truths in the abortion debate is the notion 
that pro-life advocates care about the child in the womb 
and do nothing for pregnant women or for the children 
once born. The Diaper Drive is a great opportunity to sup-
port the women that choose life rather than abortion.  
Let’s all work together to make this Pro-Life Diaper Drive a 
great success.  Listen to Spirit Catholic Radio for Diaper 
Drive announcements.  

Bishop’s Appeal for Vocation 

Parish Assessment:  $13,150.00 

Amount Received:   $8,526.00 

                           Balance:   $4,624.00    

Let’s support CASA!  St. Vincent de Paul School will have a booth at “Scare at 

the Fair” on October27th. This will be held at the Ag Pavilion and it offers fam-

ily friendly activities in a safe environment for the children of Seward County.   

Needed:  Bags & bags of candy to distribute to the 1500 expected trick-or-

treaters.  Please drop off your donation by Friday, Oct 25th in the box outside 

the school office.  Thanks for your help 

Baptism 
Congratulation to both Sophia Rene’ Saalfeld, daughter 

of  Craig & Alexandria Saalfeld and to Audra 
Grace Pohlmeier, daughter of Adam & Angela 
Pohlmeier.  Both were baptized on Sun., Octo-
ber 13th.  May they always be a strong        

members of the communion of saints.     

Travel with Fr. Rand 

Walk with Jesus in his homeland! Rooted in Scripture, cus-
tomized and affordable, this Holy Land experience can be 
a life-changing and a rewarding challenge to deepen one's 
spiritual life by seeing and encountering first hand the 
land that Jesus walked. Accompanied by Fr. Rand 
Langhorst who has been organizing and leading pilgrimag-
es for over 20 years, this journey will include the use of a 
knowledgeable Christian guide and escort for the entire 
trip and provide the opportunity to become not only 
better acquainted, but immersed through Mass, prayer 
and experience, a deeper reflection and understanding of 
the Holy Scriptures and our Catholic faith. Dates have 
been set for April 20-30, 2020 round trip from Omaha, 
with double occupancy per person price of $3545.00 plus 
taxes/fuel surcharges and gratuities. If you would like 
more information contact Fr. Rand 
(fr.randlanghorst@gmail.com) for an electronic brochure 
or find the information or to register at TektonMinis-
tries.org. 

Strategic Planning Open Forum Meeting:    

St. Vincent de Paul will be hosting an Open Forum 

Meeting to review the Strategic Plan and 5 Year 

budget.  The plan was created in 2017 by the faithful 

parishioners in our community and we want to up-

date you on the progress and also get your input 

about the direction of the objectives in the plan.  

Please plan to attend the Open Forum Meeting on 

November 12th at 6:30PM in the Social Hall.  We 

value your input and we need your help!  We en-

courage all parishioners to attend the meeting, your 

input will be invaluable in sustaining our long term 

vision for the church and school.   

“Help Build the Arc” Honey Sunday  

November 3rd 
On Honey Sunday, volunteers will canvas communities 
throughout Seward County rquesting donations for a 12 oz 
container of honey.  All funds from the event remain in Seward 
County to help support programs that directly affect informa-
tive workshops for families of individuals with disabilities, leg-
islative updates, special Olympics, etc.  Any questions, please 
call Louise Warnsholz at 402-643-2337 or Donna Eiting at 402-
641-1945 

http://www.stvincentseward.org/e-tithe
http://www.formed.org
mailto:fr.randlanghorst@gmail.com


Monsignor Robert Tucker, Pastor 

Father Allan Phan 
 

Church Office: (402) 643-3421 | www.StVincentSeward.org 
School Office: (402) 643-9525 | www.MyStVincentSchool.com 
CCD/GodParent: (402) 643-3521 | www.StVincent Seward.org 

Mass Times: 

For Daily Mass Times Please Call (402) 643-3421 

Saturday 5:30 pm | Sunday 8:00 am & 10:00 am 

Confession Times: 

Monday thru Friday 20 minutes before 7:00 am Daily Mass 

Saturday 20 minutes before 8:00 am Mass & 4:30 to 5:20 pm 

Sunday 7:30 to 7:50 am & 9:30 to 9:50 am 

Lay Minister Schedule: 
 

Saturday October 26 | 5:30 pm 

Acolyte  Mike Volnek, Dan Pernicek 

Servers  Tate & Will Ratkovec, Hunter Hartmann 

Lector  Mark Policky 

Greeters  Bob & Christi tenBensel 

Cantor  Trio 
 

Sunday  October 27 | 8:00 am 

Acolyte  Jeff Spahr, Tim Fichtner 

Servers  Dylan & Nathan Hochstein, VOLUNTEER 

Lector  Jeff Reimers 

Greeters  Glen Hochstein, Gary Petersen 

Cantor  Lynette Pallas 
 

Sunday  October 27 | 10:00 am 

Acolyte  Jeff Krenk, Mitch Marshall 

Servers  Cabe Schluckebier, Broden Cihal, Aidan & Max Summa 

Lector  Becky Reisinger 

Greeters  Bill & Ginny Backes 

Cantor  Jenny Policky 

 

October 20, 2019 

Volume 67, Number 42 

Mass Intentions: 

Monday,  October 21 

7:00 am : †Louis & Lillian Zegers/ L Warnholz 
8:10 am: †Loretta Fiala/ AJ & Margaret Spatz 
 

Tuesday, October 22 
7:00 am :   †Carl Geis/ Adeline Geis 
8:10 am:  †Barbara Barak/ Dale & Pat Hinrichsen 
 

Wednesday, October 23 

7:00 am :  Fr. Allan Phan/ Jim & Ellen Varney 

8:10 am:  Special Intentions 
 

Thursday,  October 24 

7:00 am : †Rose Liska/ Family 
8:10 am: †Kevin Bohaty/ Marilyn Bohaty 
 

Friday,  October 25 

7:00 am : †Tom Cast/ Bill & Bev Zegers 
8:10 am: †Ignac & Wilma Patocka/ Gary & Bernie Stava 
 

Saturday, October 26 

8:00 am :  Int. of Lam-Thuy Family 
5:30 pm :  †Bernadine Spieker/ Mark Rolfsmeyer 
 

Sunday, October 27 

8:00 am :  †Kent Kettenburg/ Family 
10:00 am : For All Parishioners 
 


